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1980
“The Scoutmaster must be alert to check badge hunting as compared to badge earning”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)
	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.

· Copies of the St Paul’s Church Parish Magazine for this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can.
Membership Subscriptions to rise

The old system of paying weekly ‘subs’ was finally abolished in 1980 and a new annual subscription of £12 was introduced.  The letter from ‘Skip’ and Fred Ongley (Group Chairman) reproduced below sets out the reasoning behind the increase and the new system of payment.
ST. PAUL'S RUSTHALL SCOUT GROUP

  (2nd Royal Tunbridge Wells)

May, 1980 

Dear Parent(s)

Not a great many years ago a ride on the bus from Rusthall to Tunbridge Wells would have cost eight pence (8d in old currency).  Today that same journey costs 28 new pence (5/6d in old currency) an increase of 750 per cent. One has only to look at other commodities, property being a good example, to realise the extent of the increases that have taken place.  What difficult times we live in and the Scout Movement is no exception.
In 1979 the cost of your son's membership of this great movement was £2.45, the total cost the Rusthall Group paid to Scout Headquarters being £374.85 and £532 has been paid for 1980.
We in Rusthall are indeed fortunate in having a first class Headquarters building, which is the envy of some groups;  but this has to be maintained and provided with heating and lighting and last year the cost was over £500 plus another £500 for the external decorations.  Another costly item is equipment which has to be replaced on a regular basis.  We have just spent well over £300 on tentage so that when your son goes to camp we can be sure that adequate accommodation is provided for him.
We have been fortunate in the past in a number of ways; we have a very strong Supporters Association and we have enjoyed a good response to the annual ‘Job Week’ which has covered the amount we pay to Scout Headquarters as stated previously.  But last year this response, although good, was not good enough and our income was £296.51 nearly £80 below our requirement.
This caused the Group Council to take a realistic view of the future and it was felt that no longer could we run the Group in an uncertain manner and that the time had come that to ensure the continued success of the Group it would have to be financed in an organised manner.
We are, therefore, proposing to abolish the outdated system of paying weekly subscriptions of a few pence and as from the 1st October, 1980 introduce an Annual Subscription.
This annual subscription will be £12 and to save administration on the part of our Group Treasurer it would be helpful if this could be paid promptly on the 1st October each year.  If you have more than one boy in the Group the subscription for the second and any others will be at half rate (£6.00).  Alternative methods of payment can be made by arrangement.
The sum of £12.00 may, at first sight, appear to be large, but broken down into weeks it is only 23 pence, about a third of the price of a packet of cigarettes or a fifth of the price of a car licence per week.  The annual payment would include the payment for the green outer garment, at present subject to a separate payment.
The Supporters Association would continue to operate as at the present time. All parents, on payment of the Annual Subscription, would become paid up members of the Supporters Association.

‘Job Week’ would continue on a voluntary basis by individual sections if the action felt so inclined and any monies earned, although shown in the Group Accounts, would be retained by the Section and be used for the benefit of the boys at the discretion of the Section Leader.
The aim of the Scout Movement, is to encourage the physical, mental and Spiritual development of young people so that they may take a constructive place in society.  The method of doing this is by providing an attractive and enjoyable scheme of progressive training based on the Scout Promise and Law and guided by Adult Leadership.
Please help us to carry out this aim for your son.
Sincerely,

N.A. Boxall  Group Scout Leader 

F H. Ongley  Group Chairman.
2 Rusthall Leaders elected to 
District Executive Committee

District AGM

June 1980

‘Skip’ Boxall and Monica Cunningham are elected to serve on District Executive Committee.
BP Place

Approval is given for the sale of BP Place by the Charity Commissioners. 
In 1982 the sale realised a net profit of £58,000 with District receiving half.  It was later recommended that the proceeds be used to purchase a District Campsite.

Big Fling for the Wellie Throwers

From the Kent & Sussex Courier – June 1980
Rusthall’s first battle for the Golden Wellie trophy took place on Saturday afternoon.

Underarms, overarms, sidethrows, bouncers and other assorted wayward flings typified the subtle art as 16 two-man teams from local pubs and clubs competed at Southwood Road Playing Field.

The contest, organised by St Paul's Rusthall Scout Group Supporter's Association, was held under the official rules of the world wellie throwing championships.

Bob Collins of the Oak pub, in Rusthall, made the longest throw 130ft.  An earlier throw approaching 150ft was disallowed because he overstepped the throwing line.
	Golden Wellie Team winners were the High Brooms Working Men's Club, who defeated the Royal Naval Association in the final.
The Golden Wellie, specially moulded by Dunlop, was presented to them by vice chairman of the supporter's association, Mr Geoff Standen.

High winds prevented a serious attempt on the world record - 173 feet.
Many spectators had to take cover as a wellie out of control hurtled over their heads.
Mr John Mercer of the supporter's association said the estimated profit from the afternoon was £500.
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Visit to Wiesbaden

Visit to the Wiesbaden Stammseadler Scout Troop, Germany.
Did you take part in the visit ? Do you have any memories or photos to share ?

 If so, please click HERE.
The Group Photo at Toad Rock
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Are you in the photo ? If so, please click HERE. 

Do you have any memories of the day ? The photo must have taken meticulous planning.
Such a Gruelling Raft Race
From the Kent & Sussex Courier – c1980

Members of Rusthall Venture Scout Unit competed in the Newbury Raft Race on Bank Holiday Monday over a gruelling eight-and-a-half mile stretch of river,  More than 150 teams from all over the country took part but despite the fierce competition the unit finished in a respectable time although they have not yet heard the final result.
Mark Standen, a member of the Unit, said that he knew the team had passed the United States Airforce's entry.  He said that the British Army team usually won the race which they liked to regard as an endurance test.  The 19-strong team worked in shifts and had to negotiate about eight locks where the raft was dragged overland to save time.
The raft took about a month to build from the time of its original design. It was constructed from marine ply and after being varnished was painted black and white with the motif of Rusthall Venture Scouts.
It was built at Modesty Motors in Southborough and had to be tested on a nearby lake to see if it would float.  It is the fourth year that the Unit have entered the Newbury raft race but this year they think that they have improved upon last year’s result of 43rd out of 150.  They already have plans to enter next year

Scout Movement Milestones - 1980
	March
	National Air Activities Centre, Lasham closed.

	
	

	May
	Announced that total of £165,000 was collected for 'Cub Country' project in 1979.

	
	

	July
	UK Scout Membership - 641,281.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page

Andrew Mercer, George Potter & Simon Woodford – “Wellie Collectors” at the Wellie Throwing Competition
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